Statement on Investigation of PPE Purchases

The allegations, testimonies, and documents provided regarding the use of public funds
meant to acquire items to minimize the threat to the lives of our citizens occasioned by
the pandemic are very sobering. If true, the context would make the wrongdoing
particularly onerous and deserving of the full force of sanctions on its perpetrators that
our justice system provides. If untrue, the public may view it as yet another exercise in
politically motivated drama but, sadly in this case, would be another blow to the unity
and faith we need to fight and recover from the pandemic.”

We call on all parties to pursue and cooperate with this investigation to the fullest extent
allowed by law. Our frontliners and the Filipino people deserve a full and fair
accounting. As well, the pursuit of good governance is a pillar of the just, inclusive, and
functioning society we aspire to.

We call on lawmakers, members of the executive department, constitutional
commissions and, if they are brought in, members of the judiciary to conduct their
proceedings with integrity, transparency, and respect, and in compliance with our laws
and established procedures. (Oct. 3, 2021)
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